
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
March 19, 2013 
 
Mr. Carl Wheatley 
City of Malvern 
P.O. Box 638 
Malvern, AR   72104 
 
RE: NPDES Permit No. AR0034126, AFIN 30-00040 
 
Dear Mr. Wheatley: 
 
A review of the NPDES file for the City of Malvern for the period of February 2013 reveals the 
following compliance issue:   
 
The facility has reported 1 violation of Part I, Section A. of NPDES Permit No.: AR0034126.  
The effluent violation is as follows: 

 
DMR End Date Discharge Parameter Reported  

Value 
Permit 
Limit 

2/28/2013 001-A Chlorine, total residual (INST MAX, mg/L) .11 .1 

 
The Department assumes that the City of Malvern continues to work toward preventing 
violations of the Part I, Section A., Effluent Limitations and Monitoring Requirements of the 
Permit. 
 
Any violation of your NPDES Permit is subject to enforcement action by this Department, 
pursuant to the Arkansas Water and Air Pollution Control Act.  The regulations and your NPDES 
Permit require that you take all reasonable measures necessary to eliminate or prevent the 
occurrence of violations. 
 
Should you have any questions concerning the above referenced compliance issues, please 
contact me at 501-682-0636, or you may e-mail me at copenhaver@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Lindsay Copenhaver 
Enforcement Analyst 
Water Division, Enforcement Branch 
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